President of Russian Supreme Court Holds Meeting with Cuban Attorneys



Moscow, June 15 (RHC-PL)-- Viasheslav Lebedev, President of the Supreme Court of the Russian Federation, held a meeting with Cuban attorneys that are attending a training course at the Russian State Academy of Justice, according to diplomatic sources.

Lebedev praised the excellent ties between the supreme courts of the two countries. For his part, Cuban Ambassador to Russia Emilio Lozada, on behalf of the Supreme Court of Cuba, thanked the organization of the training course for Cuban attorneys.

He also reiterated his satisfaction for the good relations between the two courts, demonstrated by the four visits of the two respective heads of State from 2013 to the present. Lozada invited Lebedev to the Justice and Development event to be held in Havana in May 2018.



Radio Habana Cuba